  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 29 MARCH 2010  
PART   I – NOT DELEGATED  

  
12.
APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT MEMBER TO STANDARDS COMMITTEE

(DCRG)

1.
Summary
1.1
To agree a minor amendment to the process of the appointment of an Independent Member to the Standards Committee.

2.
Details

2.1
At the Standards Committee on 5 March 2010 the Committee considered the process of the appointment of a replacement Independent Member from 1 August 2010.  The Committee noted the procedure implemented for the previous  appointments in July 2009 but felt that the selection process should now include an Independent Member from the Standards Committee on the Interview Panel. The Committee believed an Independent Member  could add value to the process as he/she would  have relevant personal experience in the role and responsibilities.


Independent Members could not be involved in the last appointment process as all were subject to reappointment.  As they now retire at different times this is no longer an issue.


Two Members who were interviewed last year had been through the process at other authorities (Herts County Council and the Metropolitan Police Authority)  and suggested that as well as basic interview questions candidates be given a case scenarios to enable the Interview Panel to explore with them their attributes for the role of Independent Member.


An advert seeking candidates will be inserted in the Watford Observer and on the Council’s website.

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
To ensure that an Independent Member is appointed to the Standards Committee.  
4.
Policy/Budget Reference and Implications
4.1
The recommendations in this report are within the Council’s agreed policy and budgets.
5.  
Financial, Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre, Communications & Website, Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications
5.1  
None specific.

6.  
Recommendation
6.1
That the Selection Panel for the appointment of an Independent Member on the Standards Committee comprise:


Group Leaders (or representative)


One Independent Member from the Standards Committee


Chief Executive


Monitoring Officer 

6.2
That as part of the interview process case  scenarios be devised for candidates to discuss and explore.. 


Report prepared by:
Anne Morgan, Solicitor to the Council





Elwyn Wilson, Democratic Services Manager.


Background Papers


Report to Standards Committee 5 March 2010 – Appointment of Independent Member to the Council’s Standards Committee.
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